BARNESÞBURGLE

One North Wacker Drive, Suite 4400 Chicago, IL 60606-2833 U.S.A. (312) 357-1313 Fax (312) 759-5646

www.btlaw.com

Daniel J. Lawler Partner (312) 214-4861 daniel.lawler@btlaw.com

May 1, 2017

VIA UPS OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Mr. Michael Constantino
Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and
Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

RECEIVED

MAY 0 2 2017

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Re: SwedishAmerican Hospital, Rockford, Project 17-019

IHPA Clearance Letter

Dear Mike:

Attached is the Illinois Historic Preservation Agency clearance letter for the site (1401 East State Street, Rockford) of the SwedishAmerican Hospital modernization and expansion project (Project 17-019).

Very truly yours,

BARNES & THORNBURG LLP

Daniel J. Lawler

DJL:dp Attachment

cc: Jedediah Cantrell, SwedishAmerican Hospital



1 Old State Capitol Plaza, Springfield, IL 62701-1512

FAX (217) 524-7525 www.illinoishistory.gov

Winnebago County

Rockford

Modernization and New Construction of 2 Buildings, SwedishAmerican Health System 1401 E. State St. IHPA Log #023041017

May 1, 2017

RECEIVED

Claire Reed Barnes & Thornburg LLP One North Wacker Dr., Suite 4400 Chicago, IL 60606-2833 MAY 0 2 2017

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Dear Ms. Reed:

This letter is to inform you that we have reviewed the information provided concerning the referenced project.

Our review of the records indicates that no historic, architectural or archaeological sites exist within the project area.

Please retain this letter in your files as evidence of compliance with Section 4 of the Illinois State Agency Historic Resources Preservation Act (20 ILCS 3420/1 et. seq.). This clearance remains in effect for two years from date of issuance. It does not pertain to any discovery during construction, nor is it a clearance for purposes of the Illinois Human Skeletal Remains Protection Act (20 ILCS 3440).

If you have any further questions, please contact David Halpin, Cultural Resources Manager, at 217/785-4998.

Sincerely,

Rachel Leibowitz, Ph.D.

Deputy State Historic

Preservation Officer